

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 3RD JUNE 2010
In the Chair:
Councillor C McShane
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, S Blaney, H A Harding, G Hartin, W Graham, D M McAllister, A P McConaghy MBE, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, P McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services




Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer
10/11A:01
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors C McCambridge and O Black.
10/11A:02
PROGRESSING THE DELIVERY OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT REFORM. TO CONSIDER LETTER DATED 25TH MAY FROM THE MINISTER OF THE ENVIRONMENT AND EMAIL DATED 28TH MAY 2010 FROM NILGA

Councillor C McShane stated that this Special Council Meeting had been called to enable members to discuss the letter received from Minister Poots on 25th May and the subsequent email from NILGA.  He informed members that a response was due tomorrow and that members had only been given three days to respond.

The Clerk stated that the letter from Minister Poots and the Email from John Matthews of NILGA had been circulated to members. He informed members that the Special Meeting had been called to allow all councillors the opportunity to have their say in the response. He stated that the proposal to enquire if Local Government would pay the costs of RPA had been a bit of a surprise and that members now needed to discuss this issue.  He informed members that there had been outside press reports that the Minister had been quoted as saying that there would be loans to help Councils fund this move and that these would be repaid based on benefits obtained

He stated that the note circulated today advised that Local Government should not be afraid as long as there was a business case.  He informed members that this was a key decision.  He informed members that this decision could affect the future of RPA and that it was possible that the whole process could be abandoned.

Councillor C McShane stated that members needed to have more information and that questions such as how to fund this and what loans would be available needed to be considered.  She stated that Councils were not to blame for stalling the process.


Councillor Blaney stated that the ball had been in the Minister’s court and that the idea in front of Council needed to be broadened out and that questions needed to be answered such as funding available and when Councils would be able to avail of this.  He informed members that he felt that more detail was required before a decision could be made.

Councillor McMullan stated that members should look at going ahead with RPA and that the funding package needed to be investigated.  He informed members that he felt that the PWC figures were too high and alarmist and that he felt that the true figure would be lower.  He stated that Councils needed to sit down with the Minister and consider savings which could be made within the clusters.  He informed members that he would be unsure of the legality of being forced to make a decision within five days on such an issue.  He suggested that Council move forward with this but that more detail needed to be forthcoming on funding and costs.

Councillor P McShane stated that Moyle had the highest Business Rates in the North and that there were substantial savings to be made in the proposed new clusters.  He stated that if there was a possibility to get funding that he would be in favour to go ahead with RPA.

Councillor M Black agreed with these comments.  She stated that Council needed to push on and save the rate payers money.

Councillor McDonnell stated that he felt that Council should not participate, he stated that Moyle, unlike other Councils, was the ideal size. He stated that the Council element should stay as it was.


The Clerk stated that if RPA did not go ahead that savings would still be expected and that the quality of services may be affected.

Councillor McIlroy stated that this issue had been explored this morning in Coleraine by the Transitional Committee and that he was in support of Councillor McMullan as these views had been expressed then also.

The Clerk outlined to members what had been agreed at the morning meeting. 

Councillor McMullan stated that he rejected the PWC report regarding the SWA and BSO.

The Clerk stated that this would be a separate issue.

After discussion,


Councillor C McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That the Clerk would respond to the Minister’s letter in the following terms; That Council express concern regarding this process at the short amount of time allowed for them to consider this issue. That Council was not opposed in principle to funding the implementation of RPA but that it would be difficult to sign up fully to this process until all details were known. That the reform process should go ahead without delay as this would be of greatest benefit to the ratepayers.”

NILGA meeting at 2pm at the Hilton Hotel, Templepatrick on 4th June

The Clerk stated that there was a NILGA meeting on 4th June in the Hilton Hotel in Templepatrick and that two elected members had been invited to attend along with Councillor Blaney.

After discussion,

Councillor Blaney proposed



Councillor McIlroy
Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved
Councillor Newcombe proposed



Councillor McMullan

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved
The meeting concluded at 16:34pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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